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Northfield Lane,

Willoughton

Gainsborough

DN21 5RT

Tel: 01427 668381

Email: enquiries@willoughton.lincs.sch.uk
10th July 2020.

Dear Parents/ Carers,

I am pleased to inform you that the work to remove the asbestos is going well and I am confident that we will be able to reopen school either next Tuesday or Wednesday. As always, I will keep you updated with any news.
September 2020

As I wrote last week, we will be open to all pupils from Thursday September 3rd. Reception children will start at school on Monday September 7th. Guidelines from the DfE state that we should try and maintain social distancing where possible, but the main focus will be on limiting social contacts. This means that, until further notice, only pupils and school staff will be allowed on school premises. Staff will continue to collect and release their classes from the main gates at staggered times. The times are as follows:

Class 3 – Oak Class: (Y5/6) 9.05 am - 3.15 pm 

Class 2 – Sapling Class: (Y3/4) 8.55 am - 3.05 pm

Class1 – Acorn Class:  (YR/ 1 /2) 8.45am- 2.55pm
These timings mean that all children will spend the same amount of time in school. To reduce the number of people congregating outside the school gates, we again request that as soon as you have dropped off or picked up your child you leave the school environs. 

We will be able to offer limited child care before school, but unfortunately we are not in a position to offer after school child care. We will keep this under review and as soon as it is possible, we will let you know. Breakfast club will commence on Monday September 8th; booking forms will be available when we return to school.

The children will be in class bubbles. We will continue to have staggered playtimes and lunchtimes. We will be able to provide school meals, although these will be packed lunches until further notice.

We will continue to implement our current increased cleaning regime and children will continue to wash their hands more regularly. 

If you, your child or any household members show symptoms of Coronavirus, they must not come to school and they should arrange for a test immediately.  The DfE have stated that they will supply schools with a small number of testing kits, for emergencies only, in order to speed up the process.  If a test is positive, you must inform school straight away so that we can take appropriate actions.

The changes we made to the behaviour policy in light of DfE guidelines will remain in place to keep everyone safe and I will resend these to you all at the beginning of term.

School staff will make contact with home learning children again next week as usual. Please note that from 3.15 pm on Tuesday 21st July, when term ends, there is no expectation that staff will respond to work e- mails. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all members of staff for all of their hard work during this crisis. Since March 20th, they have worked hard, either at school or home, to ensure that we have been able to do everything requested of us by the DfE. I know staff have had their own caring responsibilities for family members and worries for their own and loved one's safety, but, being the professionals they are, they have all been fully committed to doing what they can to help our school community get through these troubling times. It is now time for them to rest, recharge their batteries and spend quality time with their loved ones.

Finally, I would like to wish our Y6 pupils all the best in the future and good luck at their new schools. I hope you all enjoy the summer holidays. I cannot wait to welcome all of your children back to school in September. 

Keep safe,
Mrs Waplington
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